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801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org
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via posting
TO:
NAESB Wholesale Gas Quadrant (WGQ) Members and Interested Industry Participants
FROM: 
Elizabeth Mallett, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:
WGQ Annual Plan Subcommittee – September 29, 2021
DATE:

September 29, 2021
Dear Members of the Wholesale Gas Quadrant (WGQ),

A conference call was held on September 29, 2021 at 1:00 PM Central to review the proposed 2022 WGQ Annual Plan and the comments submitted on the plan.  The following notes resulted from the meeting:
	Administration:
	· Mr. Buccigross opened the call and welcomed the participants.  Ms. Mallett reviewed the NAESB Antitrust and Other Meeting Policies.  Mr. Buccigross reviewed the agenda.  The agenda was adopted by consensus.

	Review and Discussion of Proposed RMQ 2022 Annual Plan
	· An announcement of the WGQ Annual Plan Subcommittee conference call and a request for comments on the WGQ 2022 Annual Plan was distributed on September 7, 2021.  Comments were submitted by Mr. Sappenfield of Cheniere Energy.
· Mr. Buccigross reviewed the Proposed Comments on the 2022 WGQ Annual Plan – Combined Comments.  
· Mr. Burden stated that Proposed 2022 WGQ Annual Plan Items 1.a and 1.b should reflect a completion date of 2022.  Ms. Hogge stated that the completion date for Proposed 2022 Annual Plan Item 2 should be 2022; however, the title of the annual plan item should remain as it was on the 2021 WGQ Annual Plan.  The proposed modifications to the title were deleted.  Ms. Hogge explained that the development of the Standards Matrix Tool for Version 3.2 is underway but will not be completed before the next WGQ Executive Committee meeting.  Mr. Booe stated that NAESB staff consulted FERC staff this week concerning the FERC Forms efforts.  He stated that the FERC staff did not anticipate requesting that the industry develop FERC forms standards at this time.  For that reason, a joint WEQ and WGQ FERC Forms Subcommittee meeting has been scheduled at the request of the chairs to consider a no action recommendation.  The participants removed the item from the Proposed 2022 WGQ Annual Plan and the subsequent items were renumbered.
· Mr. Sappenfield stated that the pilot of the NAESB standards developed to facilitate the NAESB Base Contract for Sale and Purchase of Natural Gas on distributed ledger technologies is still underway.  He stated that the completion date for the renumbered Proposed 2022 WGQ Annual Plan Item 3 should be 2022.  Mr. Booe confirmed that NAESB does not expect work on the annual plan item within 2021.  Mr. Sappenfield stated that the renumbered Proposed 2022 WGQ Annual Plan Item 4.a should be deleted as the subcommittee completed the item.  He proposed that 4.b remain on the Proposed 2022 WGQ Annual Plan with a completion date of 2022. 
·  The subcommittee reviewed Provisional Item 1 on the proposed annual plan.  Mr. Sappenfield stated that sustainably produced natural gas should remain as a provisional item on the Proposed 2022 WGQ Annual Plan.  He explained that the current RNG Addendum may cover sustainably produced natural gas as part of a voluntary program.  Mr. Sappenfield stated that a standards request may be submitted to support the FERC, NERC and Regional Entity Joint Staff Inquiry.  Ms. Van Pelt stated that she would prefer to wait for further action by the Commission before discussing the topic. 
· Mr. Sappenfield moved to adopt the Proposed 2022 WGQ Annual Plan as modified during the meeting.  Mr. Burden seconded the motion.  The motion unanimously passed a simple majority vote.
· The proposed plan can be found at the following link: https://www.naesb.org/pdf4/wgq_aplan092921a1.docx. 
· Mr. Booe noted that the quadrant specific annual plans developed by the Annual Plan Subcommittees will be considered for approval by each of the Executive Committees the week of October 4th and forwarded to the NAESB Board of Directors for its consideration and finalization during the December 9, 2021 meeting.

	Adjournment
	· Mr. Sappenfield moved to adjourn the meeting at 1:30 PM Central.  Mr. Burden seconded the motion which passed without opposition.
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